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<C'PLIANCE INQUIRY MEMOPANDUM 4NC. 269/T71-5 - DUKE POWZ> CCMPANY (OCONZE 1),
LICEUSE NO. CPPR=33, DOCKET NO. 50-269 - INTERNAL SHORT CIRCUITS IN CONTAINMENT

ELECTRICAL PENETRATIONS

Suring a site inspection on April 6-9, 1971, C. E. Murphy, Region I
inspector, was advised by the .lcense2 that two low-voltage, power-type,
*ontainment electrical penetrations manufactured by the Viking Compaay had
-¢en tested and found tc be grounded incternally (&iscussed in CC Regort No.
50-263/T1-k). Subsequent testing reveecled tzat two additionel spare units
a.5Cc contained short circuits. The following preliminary information wes

cbtained during this inspectiocn and the subsequent inspection on May 4-9,
i9T1.

The resulis of the initial tests were as follows:

-
Q

Ser.al No. Pin No. Resistance to Ground (Onms)
Cl=16 1 2
Cl-1 L 8 Variable, 5 to 10.5
Cl-12 37 L
Cl=27 12

Variable, 5 to 10

Other pins had indicated momentary short circuits when first tested but th

short circuits cleared and later meesurements indicated that they no longer
existed.

The licensee returned the penetrations o the Vixing Company in Califormis
for repair. Upon disassembly, metal shavings were found between the two

seal plates which support the electrical cornecters. Some of the shavings
tad vecome lodged between the connector pins éd the metal plates.

A review of the QC documents revealed that the penetrations that contained
the short circuits had been modified subsequent %o manufacture. The modi-
fications had required the machining out of some of the connectors. The
iicensee and the manufacturer postulate that the shavings entered the ares
tetween the plates during the machining operatioszs.
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J. P. 0'Reilly - - May 18, 1971

All penetrations which nad teer modified have now been returned to the
manufacturer for disassembly and inspectiocn. Other penetrations were
checked for short circuits by the licensee but rone were found.

The licensee has statea that an in-ncuse report will be issued regarding
the penetrations and it will be made available to the inspector for review.
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